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Senate Bill 271 would amend the Michigan Liquor Control Code by adding a new section,
Section 1014, which allows an on-premises licensee to advertise, sell, or offer to sell, an
unlimited quantity of alcoholic liquor at a specific price if it is in connection with a private
function. Currently, the code prohibits this practice.

(The term "alcoholic liquor" applies to beer, wine, and spirits.)

All of the following conditions must be met in order for an on-premises licensee to provide
unlimited alcoholic liquor at a set price:

o The sale, offer, or advertisement is in connection with a private function.

o The on-premises licensee has entered into a written agreement with the organizer
of the private function that states the date, time, and location of the event and the
terms under which alcohol will be sold and served at the event.

o The licensee makes the agreement available to the Michigan Liquor Control
Commission and local law enforcement, on notice.

A "private function" would be defined as an event that meets all of the following:

o It is a prearranged private party, private function, or private event for a specific
social or business occasion.

o Itisonly by invitation or reservation.

o Itis not open to the general public.

o The guests are served in an outdoor service area or room that is designated and used
exclusively for the event.

The bill also would prohibit an on-premises licensee from advertising, selling, or offering
to sell, two or more identical drinks containing alcoholic liquor to an individual for the
individual's consumption for one price. If two or more identical drinks containing alcoholic
liquor are served to an individual at one time, the price charged for the second and each
additional drink must be the same as the price charged for the first drink. This is already
prohibited by administrative rule (R 436.1438), and the bill's language mirrors that of the
rule.
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FISCAL IMPACT:

Senate Bill 271 would not have a significant fiscal impact on the Liquor Control
Commission (LCC) since the bill merely adopts R 436.1438 of the Michigan
Administrative Code, while adding the exemption for "private functions,” on which the
LCC had not vigorously enforced the prohibition.

Legislative Analyst: Josh Roesner
Fiscal Analyst: Paul Holland

m This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their
deliberations, and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent.
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